HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

August 1, 2012
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Saima Rabbani, Brittany Vickery, Nancy Hepner, Mary Bell, Thomas Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 1:35p.m.  After the meeting was called to order, the Council did introductions of the new members for 2012-13.
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Bell/Hepner, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of June Minutes.  Ms. Hart moved to accept the minutes from the last meeting by recommendation.  This was approved on a motion/second by Shreve/Rabbani.
4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the minutes from the EIS Board meeting on July 16th.  There were no new FRYSC minutes.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report.
a. A Community Open House for Helmwood Heights was held on July 31st at 5:30pm.  Staff worked hard to get things finished.  Many positive comments were heard from the guests, especially about the additional space in the building.
b. The student Open House is scheduled for August 2nd from 5 – 6:30pm.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that we are expecting a large turnout from our students and families.
c. Our estimated enrollment for the 2012-13 has been met, with students numbering just over 400.  We expect this number to fluctuate during the first week of school, with new students enrolling and current students transferring to different elementary schools.  The final number of students will affect our SBDM budget, as the amount allocated to HHES may be higher or lower as our enrollment changes.
d. Renovation Update.  There are a few little things that we are still working on to complete the renovation.  While cleaning for Open House, we have also found that some of our window panes are leaking.  There are still on-going phone issues in the building and plugs that need work.  Ms. Hart is hopeful all of this will be completed soon.
7. Student Achievement
a. KPrep scores will be available in late September or early October.
b. Scantron dates will begin sometime during the first week of school.  This testing is done for benchmarking purposes three times per year.  Scores will drive our strategic plan development.

c. Training on how to read Scantron reports will be held on August 25.  Lead teachers for each grade level will attend and bring back to the HHES faculty to train.

d. Ms. Hart plans to hold a testing night for parents to discuss scores and how parents can read the reports we will send home.
8. Planning
a. For the 2012-13 school year, the Council will focus on reviewing the By-Laws.  The Council will begin with Section 1 at the next meeting.
b. Due to some changes with KDE, a few of our policies will need to be amended.  The Council may also need to amend a few policies with the loss of Kindergarten to Panther Academy, to reaffirm that all of our policies refer to our current population.
9. Program Review.  
a. HHES completed the Arts/Humanities, writing, and PLC program review in 2011-12.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that this may change and move to a rotating basis (Arts/Humanities one year, writing the next, and so on) instead of all three during the same year.  She is unsure about the evidence and review process by the state and is waiting to hear more information.
10. Budget
a. Section 6.  The copy of the Section 6 budget was distributed for review.  This budget was approved by the 2011-12 Council.  The funds for this year are lower than last year due to the loss of Kindergarten.  Our total budget amounts to roughly $2600 per student.
11. Committees.  There were no committee minutes.
12. New Business – Meeting Schedule for 2012-13
a. After discussion by the Council, meetings for this school year have been set for the second Monday of every month at 3:15pm.
13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Rabbani/Shreve, the meeting was adjourned at 2:30p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on August 13th at 3:15pm.
